

Trevallyn Primary School

TOPICS 37

30 November 2018

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION learners first

UPCOMING EVENTS

Saturday I - Sunday 2 December State Basketball Tournament

Monday 3 December 1-2-A Excursion

Tuesday 4 December

Volunteer Morning Tea - Multi Purpose Room All volunteers welcome, please RSVP to office

Wednesday 5 December SRC Summer/Christmas free dress

Thursday 6 December
Kinder - Grade 2 Athletics Ca

Kinder - Grade 2 Athletics Carnival I:45pm School Oval

School Association Meeting - 7pm Staff Room

Friday 7 December

Prep - Grade 2 Christmas Concert I:40pm Max Fry Hall

Sunday 9 December

Grade 6 Paver Laying and BBQ

Monday 10 - Thursday 13 December

Grade 2 Swimming Experience - Glen Dhu Pool

Tuesday I I December 3-R and 3-D Excursion

Thursday 13 December

Grade 6 Presentation Evening 7:00pm Max Fry Hall

I-H and I-RO End of Year Excursion

3-4-P, 4-JM and 4-R End of Year Excursion

Friday 14 December

5-B, 5-P, 6-P and 6-SR End of Year Excursion

Monday 17 December

Grade 6 Leavers' Dinner 5:30pm Tailrace Centre

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

What an exciting and busy week! The list of events include, Dance Fever, Schools Triathlon Challenge, high school and Kindergarten orientation and Belinda Murrell author visit. There is so much to learn and appreciate.

Thank you to parents for their support with the supervision of their children during scheduled school time last Tuesday morning.

I hope all students representing TPS at the state basketball tournament this weekend have a very rewarding and enjoyable experience. Go Trevallyn!

Tasmanian Science Talent Search - Engineering section

On Sunday, several students were invited to Hobart for the Awards Presentation afternoon. Our students won high recognition across the whole state! We are very proud of our budding Engineers who impressed the judges and panel with their innovative prototypes.



Congratulations to the following students:

1st Place Sarah H and Maya M

2nd Place Seth B 3rd Place Ruby R

Merit Awards: Jarrod S and Neil M, Indra G and Alice E.

Encouragement Awards: Amy I and Madie F





FROM THE PRINCIPAL CONTINUED

I am thrilled to share with you an update from Bailey Landeg on his progress with School of Rock and life in Melbourne.

Hello to Mrs Hollingsworth and everyone back home at Trevallyn Primary.

I'm having a great time here in Melbourne performing in School of Rock The Musical. My first 5 weeks were spent in full-time rehearsals. Some days were 10 hour shifts which included tutoring sessions to keep on top of my school work.

Week 6 and 7 were spent doing technical rehearsals in Her Majesty's Theatre. This is when all the lighting, sound and set elements came together with the acting, singing, dancing and instrumentals.

Opening Night was November 9. It was so exciting to get dressed up and walk the red carpet with my cast and family. The after party was awesome!

I'm currently into my 5th week of performances.

I've learnt and am still learning so much about performing arts. I'm so lucky to be working with so many talented people from all over the world. I'm having so much fun and I'm very thankful for this amazing experience.

The show is running until February 2019 so I hope many of you get the chance to get to Melbourne over the summer to see the show. I'm on a rotating schedule which means I don't perform in every show. Company rules are that I'm not allowed to make my performance schedule public but if you would like to know my show times please send my mum, Kristen Landeg, an email on Facebook and she will be happy to privately let you know days and times I will be performing.

Wishing all of my fellow Grade 6's a great leavers season, I'm sorry I can't be there to join you for all the fun.

Thanks to all of the Trevallyn Primary community for your support and I hope you all have a safe and Merry Christmas.

Bailey Landeg









ESK BAND

Last Friday evening our **Esk Band** performed beautifully at the Albert Hall. The concert was wonderful. What talented and committed students we have. It is a huge achievement to perform to 1300 people! All participants are to be congratulated on their progress and success this year.











GRADE 3 - 6 PRIMARY CLASS AWARDS - TUESDAY 27 NOVEMBER

3-D	Shaun K, Will F and Ryan C	3-R	Dante P and Fergus B	3-4P	Lachlan P and Meadow H
4-JM	Daisy B and Harvey Y	4-R	Lauren M and Lochie P	5-B	Cooper G and Joe M
5-P	Alexandra M and Ethan E	6-P	Sully B and Cody T	6-SR	Sophie F and Neil M

Congratulations to all these students.

DANCE FEVER - THURSDAY 29 NOVEMBER

On Thursday 29 November, Grade Six Dance Fever students culminated a year's hard work by performing in the Dance Fever production 'Fusion' at the Door of Hope Auditorium. Students performed in two shows - one during the day and then a second evening performance. The production showcased the work from talented students from Launceston primary and high schools and Launceston College. Our students did a fantastic job and we are very proud of the way they conducted themselves and represented Trevallyn Primary School at this event. Mrs Price

NEW DRINKING FOUNTAIN

lust in time for the warmer summer weather, a new drinking fountain has been installed in the bush area. Money for the drinking fountain was raised by the SRC skip-a-thon held during Term Two. The drinking fountain is located near the kitchen garden and will be utilised and appreciated by students working in the garden and playing in the bush area during recess and lunch times. Thank you to Jason Hardinge, Chris Midson and Chris Eldershaw for their assistance with the installation of the drinking fountain.



AUSTRALIAN CHILDREN'S MUSIC FOUNDATION COMPETITION

Earlier in the year I posted information about a song writing competition run by the Australian Children's Music Foundation. In this competition children were asked to write and record an original song and then judged on the merits of their work.

Last week we received the awesome news that one of our students, Evelyn H. who submitted an entry has placed 4th (Highly Commended) in the competition.

Congratulations to Evelyn who achieved this wonderful task. We are all very proud of her efforts and commitment.

Mr Lamb Music Teacher



CLASS OF THE WEEK



SCHOOLS TRIATHLON CHALLENGE - DEVONPORT

On November 29 a team of 41 students from Trevallyn made their way to the Devonport Bluff for the annual Schools Triathlon Challenge. The weather made for challenging racing conditions but that didn't stop our competitors putting on an amazing display of resilience and sportsmanship.

The individual races started the day with all team events concluding the day in the afternoon.

All in all, each and every student represented Trevallyn Primary tremendously well and made the day a great success. A big thank you to all he parents who helped out on the day. It wouldn't have been as successful without all of your assistance.



SRC FREE DRESS WEDNESDAY 5 DECEMBER

The SRC will be holding a free dress day on Wednesday 5 December. Come along dressed in your favourite Summer or Christmas outfit (appropriate sunsafe clothing please) and help us raise money for the Empty Stocking Appeal. Cost is a gold coin donation.



RETURN OF LIBRARY BOOKS

As end of term is soon upon us, please ensure all library books are returned by next week.

Please note that during the last three weeks there is no lending.

Mrs Vogel-Reed Library Technician



SCHOOL BANKING

If your child has collected 10 Dollarmites tokens and would like to redeem them for a School Banking reward item this term, please fill in your child's redemption slip and bring it along to one of our School Banking days before 30 November 2018. This will ensure the reward item will arrive before the school holidays.

Our final School Banking day for 2018 is Tuesday, II December. Any Dollarmites tokens that are not redeemed this year can be used in 2019.

From Vanessa, Karen and Kitty.



ENTERTAINMENT FUNDRAISER

Thank you to all the families that supported Trevallyn Primary Schools Entertainment Membership Fundraiser.

The school raised an amazing \$1652 which will used to purchased new IT equipment.



SCHOOL MAGAZINE PRE ORDER

The school magazine has gone to print. A reminder that pre orders can be made at the office now or by returning the slip below with payment to the school office. Limited stock will be available to purchase once the magazine arrives.

2018 SCHOOL MAGAZINE PRE ORDER AND PAYMENT OPTIONS (Please return completed form to the school office in an envelope or zip lock bag please)							
Child's Name	Class						
Cash \$25 enclosed Cheque (payable to Trevallyn Primary School)							
Credit Card Payment							
Card Number:							
Expiry Date:	CCV: Amount: \$25.00						
Name of Cardholder:							

STUDENTS WITH MEDICAL CONDITIONS

It is very important that if your child/children have a medical condition of any sort that the school is made aware as soon as possible so that we can put that information on the child's record. It is a legal requirement that if your child requires any form of medication that appropriate documentation is filled in by a medical practitioner and stored on your child's file here at school. Any student who has diagnosed asthma must have an asthma action plan completed and kept at the school. The forms are available from the front office for you to collect and return to the office as soon as possible.

Children should not have medication in their bag to selfmedicate. All medication should be registered at the front office.

Please make sure your child's medication is checked, upto-date, and the school has sufficient supply.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the school. Thank you in advance for your assistance, your child's health and safety is important to us.

STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME 2019

Student assistance scheme forms (STAS) are available from the school office for families who have not applied for STAS before. Please refer to the table below.

Families who have been in receipt of STAS previously have been sent letters directly from the Department regarding STAS 2019 approval or non-approval.

Completed application forms can be returned to the school office.

Number of Dependant Children	Gross Income Per Week	Annual Parental Income
I	\$696	\$36,192
2	\$801	\$41,652
3	\$913	\$47,476
4	\$1,032	\$53,664
5	\$1,158	\$60,216
6	\$1,298	\$67,496
7	\$1,438	\$74,776
8	\$1,583	\$82,316

REMINDER - BE BRAVE AND SHAVE

A reminder that money raised for the Be Brave and Shave is now due and payable at the school office.



TERM DATES 2019

Term I

Wednesday 6 February - Thursday 11 April

Easter Break

Friday 19 April - Tuesday 23 April

Term 2

Monday 29 April - Friday 5 July

Term 3

Tuesday 23 July - Friday 27 September

Term 4

Monday 14 October- Thursday 19 December

Student free days 2019

Tuesday 5 February Friday 12 April Monday 22 July Friday I November

TREVALLYN 5/6 SPORT - FRIDAY 7 DECEMBER

Sport	Versus	Venue
Touch Football	Riverside I	Riverside
Speedball I	Norwood	Norwood
Speedball 2	Summerdale	Trevallyn
T Ball I	Norwood I	Trevallyn
T Ball 2	Summerdale	Summerdale
Girls' Football	Summerdale	Trevallyn

Cancellation of 5/6 Sport will be notified via Skoolzine



Trevallyn Primary School

CONTACT DETAILS

55 Gorge Road

Trevallyn Tas 7250

Phone 03 6331 9657

Email trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au

Web https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/